Dear HREOC

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

Please note that my submission can be made public.

I am a 30-year old writer and have been with my partner, [Name Deleted] for 7 years.

After watching this week's edition of "Insight" on SBS, which discussed same sex couples in relation to marriage and children, I have been moved to write this submission. The arguments put forward by some of the people against formal recognition of gay unions (and gay people in general) in the forum were simply ill-informed, anachronistic, un-representative and downright ludicrous in some instances.

The only argument that explains the position that homosexuals should not have the same rights as heterosexuals with regards to marriage, civil unions, adoption, tax benefits, superannuation, hospital rights, etc etc is the argument that homosexuals are somehow lesser human beings than heterosexuals. When the rhetoric and vitriol and trumped up Christian values are boiled down to their core, that's really the only explanation. They do not consider us as equals. Surely this point of view is now as unacceptable as racism, sexism, and the rest of the naughty -isms that only Pauline Hanson ever dared to flaunt publicly?

I think that for many years now this argument has been widely condemned as narrow-minded and against our society's values, not to mention blatantly discriminatory.

For this reason, I welcome this inquiry and fully support having terms such as ‘spouse’, ‘partner’ ‘dependent’ , ‘family’ and ‘couple’ redefined in all state and federal legislation to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners is a necessary step forward.

[My partner] and I plan to have children, and I have grave worries about the status of our children and their rights, as well as the rights of the non-biological mother.

To think that I might not be able to sign a hospital consent form for my own child, or enrol them in school, or claim maternity leave when he or she is born, or sick leave when he or she is sick, seems unreal to me, like I must be living in a time-warp of some sort.

The time has come to change our legislation to bring this country in line with its obligation to provide the basic human right of equality before the law to a significant segment of our society.

It's not okay to say you can't vote because you're a woman. It's not okay to say you can't get a health care card because you have black skin. And it's not okay to say that I shouldn't have the same rights as my sister or my brother, people from the same family, because I happen to be in love with another woman.

Sincerely,

Anna Degotardi

